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Term dates for 2015 

 

Term 1 (at Ashhurst) 

27/01/15 – 17/03/15 

 

Term 2 (at Longburn) 

07/04/15 – 26/05/15 

 

Term 3 (at Longburn) 

9/06/15 – 28/07/15 

 

Term 4 (at Longburn) 

11/08/15 – 29/09/15 

 

Term 5 (at Ashhurst) 

20/10/15 – 8/12/15 

 

Location of training 

In Ashhurst we train at 

the Manawatu Canine 

Centre grounds, 

accessed through the 

carpark on Cambridge 

Avenue 

Our Longburn facility is 

in Ngaire Street (first 

turn on the right after 

the railway overbridge) 

 

Class times 

Classes times will be 

given out on the first 

night of term.   

 

Classes last for 30-45 

minutes. 

The wet and miserable winter term is now over and we can hope for better weather.  
Congratulations to all those handlers and dogs who passed their grading – we hope to 
see you in the next class.  Some dogs need a bit more practice, and we look forward to 
seeing you back too – not every dog learns at the same rate.  We have a couple of 
weeks off (but don’t forget to practise), and then we start classes again at Ashhurst.   

Your committee 

President: Anthea Finlayson 

Vice President: Sue Cooper 

Secretary: Cushla Fitzwater 

Show Secretary: Cushla Fitzwater 

Treasurer: Nerolie Morrison 

Senior Instructor:  Robyn Bland 

Club Captain: Nicky Redwood 

Newsletter Editor: Sue Cooper 

Trophy Steward: Meredith Pitcher 

Members: Renee Dunbar 

 Kristin Elliott 

 Nathan Morrison 

 Owen Morrison 

 Chris Tews 

Training tip 
Of course, when you are out for a walk 
with your dog, you always carry treats, 
so that even a well-trained dog can 
receive the odd reward for being 
good.  However, its also useful to have 
a recall signal – maybe a whistle or a 
special word – that is always 
rewarded.  It should be practised 
sometimes – maybe every 2 or 3 days 
– to keep it “strong”.  This signal can 
be used in emergencies, and because 
of the history of rewards, is likely to 
be more reliable than the ordinary  
recall signal that is only rewarded 
sometimes.  But be careful – never use 
it without giving a reward or it will 
lose its power! 

Behaviour tip 
Some dogs are uneasy about having other dogs close to them, especially when they 
are on lead.  They may growl or even lunge at the other dog, in an attempt to make 
it go away.  This is often treated as aggression and punished by a collar jerk or 
worse.  This punishment does nothing to make Fido feel better about having dogs 
close – in fact it often makes the problem worse.  After all, if every time a strange 
dog comes close Fido gets a painful jerk on the collar, he has even more reason to 
threaten other dogs to keep them at a distance. 
A more successful approach is to change the way Fido feels about other dogs.  If, 
instead of a painful neck jerk, he gets a tasty treat every time a dog comes close, he 
is likely eventually to welcome their presence – after all, it means treats. 
So keep a pocketful of really nice treats.  When a dog approaches, start feeding 
them to Fido – hopefully before he starts to growl.  Keep feeding until the dog goes 
away, then stop.   
Eventually the penny will drop – strange dog means treats, no strange dog means 
no treats.  So strange dogs are a good thing, and their presence should be 
welcomed. 
This is not a quick process – you must be patient and persistent to make it work.  
Club instructors can help. 



 

 

 
Well another term has whizzed by (unfortunately this one had a 
 couple of very wet training nights). It is encouraging to see so many 
people bringing their dogs out over the cooler months and improving 
the bond they share. 

I'd like to start by thanking our instructors who have come to club each 
week (regardless of the weather) to help our students train their dogs. 
Our instructors are all volunteers who give up their Tuesday nights to 
help. The course fees you pay go towards running the club (eg power, 
photocopying, insurance, grounds hire etc). 

This is always a busy term of year for the club as we had our championship obedience (and for the first time this year 
championship RallyO) show at the end of August.  The committee (and in fact one very busy show secretary) had 
been working on details for months. For a quite small club I feel we run an excellent show each year (reflected by the 
reasonable entry numbers we seem to receive). 

It was very encouraging this year to see a number of our rally and competitive students come out and help over the 
weekend. Thank you very much and I hope you all got something out of it (and hopefully went away thinking, I can 
do that). As always we will be looking for helpers again next year, whether helping at the show or providing baking 
to sell.  It was also very exciting to have many of our own club members compete over the weekend with many 
doing very well in their class (see below), so congratulations. 

Next term starts on Tuesday 20th October, back at our summer training grounds as Ashhurst. If you would like to 
continue your dog training partnership with your dog, please talk to your instructor about your course options/which 
course is suitable for you. We have enrolments forms available so if you are intending to return we would appreciate 
if you could complete a form before you leave (so we have an idea of class numbers for next term) otherwise please 
visit the website www.dogtraining.org.nz. 

Anthea 
 

 
 

Recent Competition Results 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

* Ch = championship show, RT = Ribbon Trial, RO = RallyO

Club Show* Date Handler Dog Test Place 

Dominion Collie Open 29/08/15 Anthea Finlayson Hunter Test A 2nd 

Tararua Ch 29/08/15 Cushla Fitzwater Bella Novice 4th 

Tararua Ch 30/08/15 Kristen Elliot Aster Elementary 1 1st 

Tararua Ch 30/08/15 Chris Tews Fynn Elementary 1 2nd  

Tararua Ch 30/08/15 Renee Dunbar Leia Elementary 1 3rd 

Tararua Ch 30/08/15 Kristen Elliot Aster Elementary 2 1st 

Tararua Ch 30/08/15 Cushla Fitzwater Bella Novice 5th 

Tararua Ch 30/08/15 Robyn Bland Lucas Test A 1st 

Tararua RO 30/08/15 Chris Tews Fynn Novice A 2nd 

South Rangitikei Ch 19/09/15 Kristin Elliot Aster Special beginners 2nd 

South Rangitikei Ch 20/09/15 Cushla Fitzwater Bella Novice 1st 

South Rangitikei Ch 20/09/15 Anthea Finlayson Hunter Novice 4th 

“Dogs have given us their absolute all.  We are the center of their universe.  We are the focus of their love and faith and 
trust.  They serve us in return for scraps.  It is without a doubt the best deal man has ever made.”   Roger Caras 

http://www.dogtraining.org.nz./


 

 

 
Congratulations to Kristin and Aster on achieving second at South Rangitikei in Special Beginners, on very good 
points in spite of the very average weather conditions.  Its always nice to see our new handlers doing well, and I’m 
sure we will be seeing a lot more of this pair. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Photographs from some recent shows 
L to R 
Anthea and Hunter demonstrating some lovely heelwork.  Kristin and Aster doing the same.  Chris and Fynn doing a 
tricky turn in RallyO.  Nerolie and Christian show off their RallyO footwork.  Herbie doing a recall to Owen at high 
speed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Crunchy treats 

500g meat, cut into small (0.5cm) cubes 

Put the meat cubes on an oven tray covered with 

baking paper.  Put into a cold oven and heat to 

150oC.  Cook for one hour.  Reduce temperature to 

100oC and open oven door slightly to allow moisture 

to escape.  Dry cubes for a further 1-2 hours.  Cool in 

oven.   

These treats keep well at room temperature in an 

airtight container 

These crunchy treats are perfect for training.  
Because they are small, they won’t fill your dog up 
too much, and being dry they are easy to store and 
to carry around – no messy pockets! 
If the meat is lean, these won’t make your dog fat 
(used in moderation), and they are healthy – unlike 
some of the commercial treats available. 
If your dog has food allergies, choose a type of meat 
that fits in with his/her diet – chicken or venison may 
be suitable. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Advertisement 

“SUPERIOR CHUNKY” PETFOOD ROLL 2.2KG 
Original, Lamb and Rice, Chicken, Herb, Possyum 2kg 

 
 Provides twice the energy of conventional dog rolls, so feed half the amount 
 Cost-effective and extremely palatable 
 No added water means higher nutritional value per kilogram 
 Convenient no mess feeding 
 No refrigeration required 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Frosts Facts 
Hi.  I’m Frost, and I live with the editor and make sure that she behaves herself and that 
my father Ice is kept in his place (Inca the cat is of course the ultimate household 
authority).  I provide some useful information in each newsletter. 
Well, spring has sprung.  The clocks have gone forward, the flowers are blooming, the 
ducklings are cheeping, and the fleas are hopping.  Make sure your owners treat you 
with some flea-killer so that you don’t spend the next six months scratching!   
And don’t let them forget the one with the whiskers and the purr – cats get more fleas 
than us dogs because they get out and about more, and sometimes they share their 
critters (funny how they never share anything worth having though). 

Contact details for the club:- 
Website:  www.dogtraining.org.nz     For training enquiries, phone Nerolie on 027 616 3083 (after 5pm please) 

 

Upcoming Shows 
Over the next month there will be two important shows held in New Zealand.  The National Dog Show includes Breed, 
Obedience and RallyO, and is in Wellington this year.  Obedience is on each day from the 2nd to the 4th of October, and 
there will be RallyO in Friday and Saturday afternoons.  The National Dog Obedience Assembly will be held in 
Christchurch during Labour Weekend – this includes Obedience and RallyO competitions. 
We have club members competing in both shows, so we wish them well.  Many of us who are not attending the 
shows will spend a lot of time online checking results! 

The culture clash! 

http://www.dogtraining.org.nz/

